BURGH BY SANDS PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk & RFO: Mrs I Elsdon, Beech House, Grinsdale, Carlisle, CA5 6DS
Tel 01228 522540  clerk@burghbysandsparishcouncil.co.uk
Minutes of Meeting of Burgh by Sands Parish Council Planning Committee held on Zoom on Monday 18th January at 7.00 pm
	Present:  Cllr V Sealby, (Chair), P Ditch, V Ferriby, J Ghey, M Hairsine, A Taylor, CCCllr T Allison and District Councillor A McKerrell, Mrs I Elsdon (Clerk) 
Welcome – Cllr Ditch welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Apologies – Apologies received from Cllrs L Kelton, D Mecalfe, J Norman, and District Cllr John Collier.
Authorisation for chairman to sign the Minutes of the meetings
The minutes of meetings held on 9.11.20 & 07.12.20 were approved as a true record.  Cllr Ditch to sign.  

Chairman’s Announcements – Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Cllr Ditch informed the Councillors that the bus shelter in Burgh should be installed by beginning of February.  
Declaration of interests – No Declarations of interest announced.
Adjournment for Public Participation & Reports from CCCllr T Allison and District Cllrs J Collier and A McKerrell – No parishioners present.  Adjourned for public participation at 7.07pm – 7.10pm.  Cllr Allison informed the Councillors that Cllr Collier’s wife has been really poorly.  Cllr Ditch suggested that the Clerk send a card from the parish council to Mr Collier and his wife sending him our best wishes for a good recovery.  Cllr Sealby thanked Cllr Allison for obtaining and delivering the Carlisle district plans.  
Reports from the Parish Clerk & RFO Financial Report & Risk Assessment, Cheques to be signed 
Cllr Ditch to approve and initial financial reports and send back with the signed mins.
Cllr Kelton informed the Clerk that a hedge, which has a retention order on it, has been removed from the land north of Langwath Cottage, Thurstonfield.  Clerk has emailed Sue Stashkiw and is waiting for a reply.  Clerk to send details to Cllr McKerrell who is to investigate on behalf of the Parish Council.  

The following requests for payment were presented and approved:
Mrs I Elsdon


Salary



£362.00
Mrs I Elsdon


Expenses


£  46.99

	Planning Applications, Decisions, Enforcement & Correspondence up to 18.01.21
Notifications Of Decision
1. Proposal: Erection Of Single Storey Side Extension To Provide Garage Location: Highfield, North End, Burgh by Sands, CA5 6BD Appn Ref: 20/0776 – Permission Granted

2. Proposal: Crown Raising By 3m And Thinning By 25% Of 1no. Beech Tree And Removal Of 1no. Maple Tree Location: Anderlands, St Lawrence Lane, Burgh By Sands, CA5 6BT Appn Ref: 20/0095/S211 – Permission Granted
Notification Of Amended Details/Further Information

1. Proposal: Erection Of 14no. Dwellings Location: Land at field 3486, Monkhill Road, Moorhouse, Carlisle Appn Ref: 19/0244 – The Parish Council resubmitted their comments made on 10/11/2020 and CCCllr Allison submitted a report on behalf of the Parish Council.

2. Proposal: Erection Of 1no. Dwelling Location: Land to Rear of The Hollies, Thurstonfield, Carlisle, CA5 6HD Appn Ref: 20/0388 - This application is expected to go before Members of the DC Committee at their next meeting19th February 2021.  Cllr Allison is investigating an objection from a neighbour and is putting together a report that may find a compromise.
Highways Problems updates

· 30mph repeater signs and speeding throughout the parish - Cllr Allison reported that repeater signs are used where the number and distances between the lamp standards does not comply with the statutory requirements.  The Traffic Management Officer has informed Cllr Allison that those in Burgh by Sands are compliant and do not require repeaters and the Council cannot put repeater signs up where there is a system of lighting that complies with the RTRA 1984 S82.  Cllr Ditch reported that there is one repeater sign in Moorhouse and one in Burgh whereas there are 5 in Thurstonfield, one on the main road and 4 on the side roads and asked Cllr Allison to ask the officer for an explanation.  
· Drainage throughout the parish - Cllr Allison raised the issue of reporting blocked gullies in rural areas at the Local Committee meeting.  There are limited funds available for gully clearing which rules out regular clearing schedules, relying more on reporting of gullies which are causing flooding. The network Manager said that he would respond with a guide for parish councils.  A job number has now been issued to clear the blocked gullies in Burgh by Sands.  
· Flooding at Moorhouse – Work has been carried out on the drain and this appears to be resolved. Cllr Taylor to take a photograph and pass onto Cllr Allison if there are any more flooding isuses.  
New Speed Device for Burgh by Sands
Order acknowledgement has been received, clerk to check if Swarco are happy with the utility stats and if more are required to ask Swarco to carry out the research.  Cllr Allison to support Clerk in claiming a grant from Cumbria Council to help fund the device.
Boustead Hill Fencing (Marsh Side)

Cllr Allison has reported that a job number has been issued from Highways to carry out the repairs to the fence.  If this work is not carried out Cllr Allison suggested he approach the Council to ask if he funds the cost of the materials would Highways provide the specification for the materials and Highways carry out the repair.  All agreed.

Play Areas

· S106 Funding - Chris Hardman is chasing the payment up with the developer.
· Basket Swing Support Frame – Pennine Playgrounds have confirmed that the repairs to the frame fall out of the guarantee as the inspection report states strimmer damage.  Cllr Ghey is to obtain a new quote at 2021 prices from Kompan to include repairs to the frame.  Clerk to ask Mr Rumney to put suitable, safe weedkiller around all wooden equipment in the  playareas, to avoid strimming.  
Footbridge Near Rifle Range – No progress to report.  Cllr Sealby to find out when the job will be carried out.  Cllr Sealby reported on the state of the footpath which needs reinstated.  Clerk to add footpaths onto the next agenda.  
Rifle Range Fires
Clerk reported that the Environment Agency Officer and Environment Health Officers are working together to try to solve the problem of the fires at the rifle range.  They have identified 3 different sites where the fires are burning and have given assurance they are applying pressure to get the fires stopped.  A formal written warning has been issued to one of the landowners.  Clerk to continue logging the times and dates of the fires and to send photographs and details of vehicle registration numbers to the officers for evidence.  Clerk to send photographs to Cllr Allison who will pass onto the County Council enforcement officer.  
Information Flyer for Parish – Cllr Ditch has updated the information sheet, to be sent to Cllr Taylor to see if he can add any information relevant to Moorhouse and Thurstonfield.  Cllrs Ditch and Sealby to check if the recycling timetable can be printed from the Carlise City Council website to be displayed on noticeboards and placed in the parish magazine.  
Dog fouling on the footways in Burgh – Cllr Sealby reported that dog fouling on the footpaths in Burgh is getting worse.  It was agreed to put notices on the noticeboards and place an advert in the parish magazine and on the parish website, asking people to pick up after their dogs, stressing it is illegal not to do so and it is anti social and dangerous.  Clerk to ask if an advert can be put in the parish magazine every month until things improve.  
Clerk/RFO Resignation – Mrs Elsdon has decided to stand down as Clerk.  Cllr Ditch asked if she can consider remaining in post until 30th April to allow time to complete year end reports.  

Items for next agenda – Upgrading of Footpaths.  Councillor responsibilities.  
Date of next meeting –  The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 15th February 2021 at 7.00pm on Zoom.


	


Meeting closed 8.40
